## HICKSVILLE WATER DISTRICT



4 DEAN STREET POST OFFICE BOX 9065

HICKSVILLE, N.Y. 11802-9065 516/931-0184 FAX 516/931-6506

> POPULATION SERVED DVER 47,000



FOUNDED 1921

ANTHONY IANNONÉ SUPERINTENDENT

BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS NICHOLAS J. BRIGANDI COMMISSIONER KARL M. SCHWEITZER COMMISSIONER WILLIAM SCHUCKMANN

## Dear Homeowner:

Over the next several weeks, you will see contractors working on the Hicksville Water District's elevated water storage tank located on Newbridge Road. This work will be limited to the cellular telephone equipment and will include upgrades to one carrier's system and the removal of another carrier's equipment.

This work will be completed by the cellular contractors with oversight by the Water District's engineer. The project is expected to be completed by the end of October.

All work shall normally be conducted between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. from Monday to Friday. No work will occur on holidays or weekends.

The methods and products that are being used on this project are consistent with all applicable State and local regulations and are safe to public health and the environment. During any grinding and welding work on the tank, a fire watch will be maintained on the ground

The paint currently being removed does not contain any hazardous metals and is safe. You may see that the workers are wearing respirators when sanding small areas of the steel for welding and that is to protect them from inhaling excessive dust particles near their tools. While dust is expected to be minimal, the contractor will use appropriate dust control methods as needed and our engineer will monitor so that any dust generated will not impact the surrounding yards and homes.

Any touch-up paint that will be applied is a water-based paint that is formulated to dry rapidly preventing it from adhering to any surfaces other than on the tank. Should you find any paint spray, it should wipe away or wash away after a steady rain.

If you have any questions, please contact the Water District at (516) 931-0184.

Very truly yours,

District Superintendent